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Contact: Ed Bickham

6353 Godwin Blvd.
Suffolk, Va. 23432
Telephone: (804) 225-2294

I have just ended the most successful
archery season I have ever had in Virgi-
nia and West Virginia. On the first week
of the Virginia season, I took a spike on
Tuesday, a 4-point on Wednesday, and
a nice 8-point on Friday. The following
weekend in West Virginia, I took a nice
doe and a small wild turkey. Never have
I had this kind of luck with archery
equipment.

That, however, is not what I want to
write this letter about. During this sea-
son I have seen and heard about more
game law violations than in any season
in my past 18 years of archery hunting.

I saw members of my archery club
hunting from the back of pickup trucks,
shooting from public roads, and shoot-

"Hunter Speaks Out"
ing on posted land without permission.
Finally I saw two men shoot a small deer
and let it lay. This was the final straw. I
went to the nearest phone and called
Frank Mundy, the local warden, and he
was able to make an arrest with my
information.

I personally think it is about time we
all get involved and try to clean up our
act. If the violators know that a V.B.A.
member may be watching and will report
what he sees, maybe we can stop a small
part of what isgoing on. We bowhunters
are fighting a public relations problem
anyway, and I don't think we have any
room out there for this kind of hunting.
The sooner we can end it the better.
Next time you see something, report it

to the Virginia Game Commission. The
toll free number is 1-800-237-5712.There
will be no questions asked, not even
your name.

Bowhunting is one of the finest sports
I have ever participated in and it is now
enjoying a phenominal growth. It is up
to each and everyone of us to have the
courage to help end slob hunting tactics
and game violations by working closely
with the Game Wardens. We must pro-
tect our privilege to hunt with a bow.

I am taking my stand now and mak-
ing it known to everyone. I urge all of
you to do the same.

-Lowell D. Nesselrodt
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Bobby Hodges Terry Coffman

Ralph Anderson Joe Cloud

Martin V. Hanbury Gerald Blank

Office Of
Corresponding

Secretary
1987 is almost here! All club Charters

and membership dues expire December
31. Give a helping hand to your secre-
tary by sending your dues in early. Club
officers dues (VBA & NF AA) must be
sent in with the Charter application
before the deadline of January 28.

The necessary papers to re-charter
will be mailed to the secretaries by
December 5. All papers must be received
before I can begin to process your club
re-charter application, so return all pap-
ers at one time. If you no longer hold
this office, PLEASE forward the papers
to the person who does!

NFAA requests that the Social
Security number of the Head of House-
hold be put on the Handicap cards.
Additional family members will also be
under the Head of Household Social
Security number-this will be your
NF AA 10 number only! VBA will keep
the 10 numbers we have used since 1963.

Please send members in the same as
they were sent in the year before. New
members should be sent in-first name,
middle initial and last name. Do not
send In a member wlihoutThe complete
address! Secretaries should mail in the
membership dues often-several times a
month.

The 1987dues breakdown is as follows:
NFAA
$15.00 - 1st

2.00 - 2nd
2.00 - 3rd

$19.00 - Maximum
$ 8.00 - Independent Youth

VBA
$ 7.00 - 1st

7.00 - 2nd
2.00 - 3rd

$16.00 - Maximum
$ 4.00 - Independent Youth

$35.00 - Total family membership
(VBA & NFAA)

31 - Man & Wife
28.00 - 1 Adult & 1 Youth
12.00 - Individual Youth

All children under 18 years of age
must have their birth date sent in.
(Month, Day and Year) All children 18
years or older must pay $15.00 NFAA
regardless if they are living with another
member. Page 20, NF AA Constitution.
There are no add on Memberships
allowed with the $8.00 Independent
Youth membership.

Membership as of October 31 is 1715
with a total of33 clubs. Let's make 1987
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Club News
Field Archery Committee

Representatives
Zone I-Ed Bickham-6353 Godwin

Blvd., Suffolk, Va. 23432 (804)
255-2294)

Zone 2-Joseph Shipley-14935 Grey-
mont Dr., Centreville, Va. 22020
(703) 830~8246

Zone 3-Steve Bradley-1604 Terrace
St., Staunton, Va. (703) 886-6673

Annette Brunk-Rt. 1, Box
104, Singers Glen, Va. (703) 833-4001

Zone 4-Steve Trent, Rt. 1, Box 380,
Ruffin, N.C. 27326

Zone 5-C. D. Miller, P.O. Box 130,
Chilhowie, Va. 24319 (703) 646-8777

Zone 6-Doug Carico-Rt. 3, Box 218,
Wise, Va. 24293 (703) 679-4917

Zone 7-Earl McCauley-1012 Stone-
wall Dr., Front Royal, Va. 22630
(703) 635-7030

Field Archery Committee Chairman-
Steve White-Box 18, Shadowood Pk.,
Princeton, W. Va. 24740 (304) 425-5288

another record year!
Here's wishing each of you a happy

and safe Holiday Season.

- Nancy Lee Western

From The Hunting
Vice-President

The 1986-87 hunting season is com-
ingto a close. Many of you will remember
the season with good memories and
some will have to wait till next year.

Whether your season ended with tak-
ing a game animal or not I hope it was a
safe and enjoyable season.

I am starting to receive Bill Bennett
applications from a number of hunters.
Please remember that all applications
must first be sent to Nancy Lee Western,
Corresponding Secretary, and she will
forward them to the Hunting Vice-
President. Do not send applications
directly to the Hunting Vice-President. I
would also encourage you to inform any
new members in your club about the Bill
Bennett award. For the price of a post-
age .stamp it's a very nice award to
receive.

Good hunting,

Dave Proctor

1987 Indoor Schedule
Western Virginia

January 3 Wyth Bowhunters Indoor
17 Triangle Archers Indoor
24 Wyth Bowhunters Indoor
31 Triangle Archers Indoor

February 7 Wyth Bowhunters Indoor
14 Triangle Archers Indoor
21 Wyth Bowhunters Indoor
28 Triangle Archers Indoor

March 7 Wyth Bowhunters Indoor
Wyth Bowhunters hold their shoots

at their range in Wytheville.
Triangle Archers hold their shoots at

the National Guard Armory in
Christiansburg.

Cancelled:
January 10

Triangle Archers Indoor

Bowhunting Committee
The committee is made up of V.B.A.

President Vanek, Hunting Vice Presi-
dent Dave Proctor and the following
members:
Chairman Steve Capps 703-786-3344
Zone I Tom Schanbacher804-498-9572

Marty Walls 804-458-1170
Zone 2 John Stockman 703-524-3389

Joe Shipley
Zone 4 Bill Terry
Zone 6 Ken Sorrels 703-328-8485

Owen Shifflett 703-434-8216
Zone James Kimble 703-436-3825

If you would be interested in serving
on the committee as a Zone Representa-
tive, contact President Vanek or Com-
mittee Chairman Steve Capps.

Flight Deadline
The deadline for the Jan.-Feb. issue
of FLIGHT will be Feb. I, 1987.
Submit your articles of interest to the
editor prior to that date. I encourage
readers to send in letters to the editor.
Remember, this is your newsletter.
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NOTICE
A meeting of the Bowhunting

Committee will be held at 3:00 p.m.
on Jan. 10, 1987, Mt. Vernon Motel,

C'ville. (Steve Capps room)
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To All Clubs
and

Secretaries

This is where your club news should
be located.

Nominating Committee
c. D. Miller Chairperson
P.O. Box 130
Chilhowie, Va. 24319
(703) 563-1243
(After 9:00) (703) 989-4147
Mickey Baugh Committee Member
Route 1, Box 229E
Buffalo Jct., Va.
(804) 374-4296 Thurs.-Sun. night
Earl McCully Committee Member
1012 Stonewall Drive

. Front Royal, Va. 22630
(703) 638-7030
(304) 263-3393

If anyone wishes to run for V.B.A.
office, notify a member of committee.

HUNTING CAMOUFLAGE

SINCE 1980
FREE CATALOG
TREBARK®CAMO

3104 BUCK MOUNTAIN ROAD
ROANOKE. VIRGINIA 24014

1-80D-THECAMO

9::::;: (;.-IA7~

1!0RIGINAL

REBARKe

CONCEALMENT MATIRIAL
<>1980 BOWING ENT. INC.
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V.B.A. OFFICERS
D. H. "Van" Vanek, President
Route 2, Box 404
Warrenton, Va. 22186
Phone: 703-439-3656

Sam S. Gay, Jr., Executive Vice President
P.O. Box 6263
Portsmouth, Va. 23703
Phone: 804-483-0387 Home

David Proctor, Hunting Vice President
Route I, Box 358-B
Keezletown, Va. 22832
Phone: 703-269-2521

James Overfelt, Conservation Vice President
550 Ellett Road
Christiansburg, Va. 24073
Phone: 703-382-9360

John Street, Field Vice President
1003 London Company Way
Williamsburg, Va. 23185
Phone: 804-229-2746

Nancy Lee Western. Corresponding Secretary
110 Dogwood lane
Vinton, Va. 24179
Phone: 703-890-3072

Wayne Bowen, Treasurer
315 7th Street
Harrisonburg, Va. 22801
Phone: 703-434-0953

Kenneth E. Sorrels, VBA Field Governor
P.O. Box 2002
Wise, Va. 24293
Phone: 703-328-8485 Home

703-328-8432 Work

Betty M. Trent, Recording Secretary
Route I, Box 390 '
Ruffin, N.C. 27326
Phone: 919-939-7888

John Stockman, NFAA Director
1301 N. Utah Street
Arlington, Va. 22207
Phone: 703-524-3389

J &PARCHERY
207 S. King Street
Leesburg, VA 22075
703-777-4124

Pearson Hoyt/Easton PSE
& Others

Authorized Pearson
Service Center

Full line of equipment
Indoor Lanes

League, Open Shooting

Hours: M-F 1-9
Sat 10-9
Sun 1-6

VIRGINIA BOWHUNTERS ASSN., INC.
Nancy Lee Western, Cor. Sec.

l10 Dogwood Lane
Vinton, Va. 24179

Mel's ~
Pro~-

Shop

8008 James Russell Drive
Manassas. vs. 22110

"If I ain't got it,l'l/ get it"

Mark Lawrence
Phone 703-791-3070

Jennings, Precision,
Wing & Bear

Compound Bows

"Authorized Jennings
Seruice Center"

Complete line of
tournament and hunting

equipment

Gift Certificates Available

Jack & Phyllis Adrian-Owners
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